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Objectives: 

A Safe and Healthy Place to Live and Work 

 

Purpose: 
To seek approval to terminate the partnership agreement with Hampshire County Council for 
the management and implementation of traffic regulation orders (TROs) within the Borough. 
 

Since March 2009, Fareham Borough Council has undertaken traffic management 
responsibilities on behalf of Hampshire County Council through a formal agency agreement 
under the Traffic Management Act. 

These responsibilities involve the implementation of traffic regulation orders (TROs), which 
aim to improve road safety, minimise congestion and promote the efficient use of the 
highway network within Fareham. 

Approximately twelve TROs are implemented each year and the costs are mainly funded by 
Hampshire County Council. Fareham Borough Council currently receives £88,700 a year 
from the County Council, towards employment costs, line marking, legal fees and advertising 
costs. Taking into account all other costs associated with delivering this service, (not 
including internal recharges), the Borough Council currently subsidises the cost of delivering 
this County Council service by an additional £6,000 per annum. A breakdown of the figures 
can be found at Appendix A. 

As part of a wide ranging efficiency plan, Hampshire County Council has proposed 
significant changes to the amount of funding it will provide to Fareham Borough Council to 
deliver this County Council service in the future. This will reduce the County Council funding 
element by up to 60%, which could result in Fareham Borough Council’s subsidy increasing 
to approximately £59,200 per annum by 2018/19. 

Given the scale of the potential reduction in County Council funding and the implications on 



Fareham Borough Council’s budget, it is proposed to terminate the agency agreement with 
Hampshire County Council. 

 

 

Options Considered: 
At the invitation of the Executive Leader, Councillor R H Price, JP addressed the Executive 
on this item. 
 
As recommendation. 

 

 

Decision: 
RESOLVED that the Executive: 
 

(a) approves the termination of the current traffic management agreement with 
Hampshire County Council; and 
 

(b) approves to continue funding the provision of deploying speed limit reminder signs 
with a budget of £8,000 per annum.  

 

 

Reason: 
The changes being proposed by Hampshire County Council are anticipated to result in 
Fareham Borough Council subsidising a County Council service by approximately £59,200 
per annum, by 2018/19. This additional cost would make the delivery of the service 
prohibitive in the current financial environment. 

 

 

Confirmed as a true record:  
 
Councillor SDT Woodward (Executive Leader) 
Monday, 5 December 2016 
 


